City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department
Leisure Services Board Meeting
July 2, 2020

1.	The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Fran Hutson. Present were 	Farris Bibb, Denis Godek, Fran Hutson, Maureen Boling, Mark Smith, Jim Varellie, Jerry 	Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Andrew Woodfin and Linda Brooks.

2.	A motion was made by Farris and seconded by Mark to adopt the Agenda. Vote: all in 	favor / none opposed.

3.	Farris made a motion to approve the May 14, 2020 minutes and Denis seconded the 	motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

4.	The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. We followed the Governor’s guidance to allow 	non-contact sports to start back up which meant that baseball and softball could do a 	modified season this summer. They have already started playing games and plan to be 	done with the season in early August. Soccer and football are deemed contact sports 	and they are not allowed to have games nor do contact drills but they can practice in a 	non-contact fashion.
	
	The playground and Splash Pad will be opened back up July 1st with social distancing in  	place and signage placed all over as a reminder of the risks and precautions to take. We  	are taking pavilion reservations again and have some already coming in for the Splash 
	Pad.

	The Museum/Visitor Center renovation started a few weeks ago. They have gotten most 	of the foundation and block work done for the addition. Once the new addition is 	completed they will start replacing the siding with hardie board.

	We have almost fully completed everything that we set out to get done this budget year 	on the maintenance building.	 Since the last time we met, the concrete was installed in 	the building, the insulation was installed, the HVAC was completed, the plumbing was 	completed along with the oil separator, the framing of the restrooms and office has 	been completed, we paved the parking lot in front and resurfaced the parking lot in 	front of the old building, and had lighting and plugs installed. We still lack some of the 	electrical work and still have some work to do on the restrooms and office.  We are very 	pleased with the way it has turned out so far and it will be such a huge addition to 	our maintenance division.

	We have continued work on the Dog Park. We had the plumbing work done in order to 	install some rinse stations for the dogs and also to install a misting system that goes 	around the pavilion and that was installed by the plumber. We will also be having a 	shade structure installed at some point but it has not arrived yet.

	The Visitor’s Center and Museum attendance was reported for the months of May and 	June.	

	The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Andrew. We started having baseball 	practices and games in June.  Our Challenger Series Baseball has also resumed and has 	enjoyed playing other teams from White House Baseball.

	The Splash Pad and playgrounds opened on July 1st and we have begun taking 	reservations again for reserving the pavilions.

	Signups for Girls’ Fall Volleyball have also begun with registration ending July 8th. 	Practices are set to begin the 28th. After reviewing the budgets over the last few years, 	we decided to increase the registration fee $15 to help offset rising costs.

	The 20th Annual Independence Day 5K is happening Saturday, July 4th at 8am. Medals 	and plaques will be given away to our winners and cash to the overall winners.

	The Maintenance Supervisor’s Report was given by Kevin in the absence of Dustin.
	The month was started by installing approximately 50 new irrigation heads, at the 	soccer complex, on fields one, three and five. The Splash Pad was opened and made 	any necessary repairs, as well as installing all of the features that were removed over  	the winter time. More of the projects for the month are listed below:
· Tore out and redesigned the landscaping at the main entrance to park
· Cut down trees next to new shop
· Painted more trash cans from Northwoods and the main park
· Spread gravel in the new shop
· Several projects at the Dog Park
· Assisted with work at the new shop
· Repaired electrical outlets at the Quad
· Trimmed all of the trees and shrubs at the Trailheads
· Cut up and removed fallen tree on Greenway
· Cleaned, trimmed and blew off main entrance to Quad
· Removed picnic tables from concession stand area at the Quad
· Began watering all of the Sports fields
· Painted all foul lines for sports fields
· Put volleyball nets back up after being removed for Covid 19 outbreak 
· Built temporary fence on the disc golf course
· Returned to maintaining baseball fields daily
· Several headstone foundations were dug and multiple graves mended

	Mark made a motion to approve these three reports and Jim seconded the motion. 	Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

5.	Action Items
	A. Review Monthly Report – No monthly report available at this time

6.	Old Business – 
	A. Optimizing Leisure Service Board – Nothing at this time

	B. Park Land Update – Jerry reported that the loan has been closed and money will 		     be in the bank by July 8th.  He added that all has gone well and they will 		     	     close on the property July 15th or 16th.  

              C.  Update on New Admin Building – Jerry reported that everything has moved ahead 		      about seven weeks. The first bid should go out in August. Contract should be signed 		       in September and construction start in November. There is another meeting 		       	       scheduled for next week.
	       
7.	New Business -
	A.  Additional Discussion of inviting Sumner County School Representative to Next 	 	      Meeting (if needed) – No additional discussion after study session
	  B. Fran asked about a handicap ramp at the Amphitheater. After some discussion, it
                    was suggested that we look at this in the future.

8.	Adjournment – Maureen made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Jim seconded the 		motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed

	Next Meeting – September 3rd

_____________________________
Chairman






